2016~2017学年广东广州黄埔区初二下学期期末 英语试卷

一、语法选择

1	May was born in	Heilongjiang Province	in 1964. Her father's	job was to look after red-
	crowned cranes. Ma	y started her job who	en she was young. S	She soon showed a great
	love <u>1</u> these wh	ite birds. She looked a	fter them <u>2</u> i <mark>n</mark> he	er family.
	When May was 2	21, she got3	job at a nature reserv	e in Jiangsu Province. She
	enjoyed <u>4</u> care	of the baby cranes. If	a became sick, she too	ok care of it and stayed with
	it every day5 it	was 6 to fly aga	in.	
	In September 19	87, one of7	went missing. The wor	rkers in the nature reserve
	looked <u>8</u> , nut n	o one could find it. Mag	y was very worried. She	e looked for it day and night
	for two days. On the	second night, while she	e <u>9</u> for the miss	ing bird, she fell into a river
	and died. She was on	ly 23.		
	Later, a song	10 in memory	of May. Though she	died young, people always
	remember her when the	hey hear the song or se	ee a red-crowned cran	e.
	1. A. at	B. in	C. with	D. for
	2. A. much carefully	B. more careful	C. the most carefully	D. the most careful
	3. A. a	B. the	C. an	D. 不填
	4. A. take	B. to take	C. taking	D. taken
	5. A. but	B. until	C. because	D. though
	6. A. strong enough	B. so strong	C. enough strong	D. very strong
	7. A. a bird	B. the birds	C. bird	D. birds
	8. A. everywhere	B. anywhere	C. somewhere	D. nowhere
	9. A. looks	B. looked	C. was looking	D. is looking
	10. A.wrote	B. is written	C. was writing	D. was written

二、完形填空

school We 1	them and they te	ers? Every day, we spe ach us to be good per	ople. The relationship between	
	-	don do to be good per	ppie. The relationship between	3011
students and teacher		and lives and it seem	a thou know averathing ab	
			s they know everything ab	
	ey teach. They also	have the right to de	cide who should be the cl	ass
leaders.	ata a at ta ba tha t	and Maria	to a decrease and account	
			teachers great respect	
			sn't ask us to speak. When	
	<u>5</u> , we are af	raid to point it out. Sor	ne of us don't contact teach	iers
after class.			34	
At American	6 , the situation	n is a little different. Te	achers and students are m	ore
like friends. 7	a teacher by his or	her name is common.	In class, students express the	heir
opinions <u>8</u> ar	nd challenge teacher	rs when they don't agre	ee. If it turns out that a teac	her
made a mistake, the	e teacher will say " _	9 " in front of	the whole class. Students a	and
teachers also comm	nunicate through Fac	cebook or Twitter after	class. They <u>10</u> ab	out
studies and life expe	riences.			
Teachers are lik	e our parents and o	ur friends. So we shoul	d respect our teachers.	
1. A. learn about	B. learn from	C. come from	D. hear from	
2. A. subjects	B. sports	C. activities	D. marks	
3. A. send	B. make	C. tell	D. show	
4. A. quiet	B. noisy	C. active	D. sleepy	
5. A. impression	B. difference	C. promise	D. mistake	
6. A. families	B. offices	C. schools	D. shops	2
7. A. Calling	B. Asking	C. Giving	D. Speaking	
8. A. really	B. quickly	C. freely	D. clearly	
	B. thanks	C. sorry	D. yes	
9. A. bye				
9. A. bye 10. A.worry	B. talk	C. say	D. tell	

三、阅读理解

3

Α

Nyan is a fifteen-year-old boy from India. When he was 4, he began to take a strong interest in helping ORBIS raise money. He wants to help blind children in India see their families and friends.

Nyan's thirteen-year-old sister, Lehka, also wants to help. They have made it a family project to raise enough money to build an eye care center in India. The center will train doctors from poor areas to provide better care for children in the village.

In 2006, for his birthday, Nyan asked his friends to donate to ORBIS instead of bringing presents to his party. He collected \$145.

Nyan and Lehka then visited ORBIS in New York and learned about their plan to build 50 eye care centers for children in India by 2012. On World Sight Day, October 11, 2007, Nyan and Lehka began their "Kids for Sight" campaign, to tell children about taking care of their eyes and ask them to join them to help other children.

For their birthdays, Nyan and Lehka again collected \$530 and donated it to ORBIS. Nyan says, "No matter who you give to, it will only make the world a better place."

- (1) Which country does Nyan come from?
 - A. India.
 - B. China.
 - C. America.
 - D. Japan.
- (2) How much did Nyan raise for ORBIS on his birthday in 2006?
 - A. \$675
 - B. \$1.5 million
 - C. \$145
 - D. \$530
- (3) Who planned to build 50 eye care centers for children in India by 2012?
 - A. ORBIS.
 - B. The American government.
 - C. Nyan and his family.
 - D. The India government.
- (4) What's Nyan like?
 - A. Shy
 - B. Helpful
 - C. Funny
 - D. Careful
- (5) What's the best title for the passage?
 - A. "Kids for sight" Campaign
 - B. Celebrate your birthday with charity
 - C. How Nyan and Lehka helped blind children
 - D. ORBIS —an international charity

Most children like watching cartoons. Why?

First of all, cartoons are funny. Actually, most people do not want to be bored, especially children. Children always want to do something fun. Children can't focus on the things that are hard to do. But, if they watch cartoons, all of them can watch them until the end.

Another reason is that children can learn many things from cartoons easily. Some children don't like boring knowledge in books. But cartoons are different. They can make children learn a lot with fun. For example, the cartoon Sponge Bob tells children a lot about the sea.

The last reason is that cartoons are <u>fantastical</u>. Something everybody wants to get away from the real world. They think that their dreams are coming true by watching cartoons. So, many boys like watching Superman because they always imagine they can fly.

Cartoons are important to children. It will be better if there are more educational cartoons for children.

(1)	Ch	ildren always want to do something
	A.	boring
	B.	fun
	С	difficult

- (2) Which cartoon tells children about the sea?
 - A. Sponge Bob.
 - B. Shrek

D. new

- C. Tom and Jerry
- D. Superman
- (3) Which of the following can best explain the underlined word "fantastical" in Para.4?
 - A. Exciting and imaginative
 - B. Funny and simple
 - C. Surprising and real
 - D. Interesting and relaxing
- (4) What does the writer want to tell us?
 - A. Most cartoons are funny, easy and real.
 - B. Children can spend a long time on the things that are hard to do.
 - C. If you want to learn your lessons well, you must watch cartoons.
 - D. Boys enjoy watching Superman because they hope they can fly.
- (5) What does the passage mainly talk about?
 - A. Children should watch more cartoons to improve themselves.
 - B. People should make more cartoons for children.
 - C. Parents should not stop children watching cartoons.

C

In Canada, you can find dogs or cats in almost every family. People love these pets and look on them as their good friends. Before they keep them in their houses, they take them to animal hospitals to give them injections (注射) so that they won't carry disease.

There are special animal food stores in some places, though people can get animal food in almost every store. Some people spend around 200 Canadian dollars a month on animal food. When you visit people's houses, they would be very glad to show you their pets. You will also find that almost every family has a bird feeder in their garden. All kinds of birds can come and have a good meal. They are free to come and go and people can't kill any animals in Canada. They have a law against killing wild animals. If an animal happened to get knocked by a car, people would be very sad about it.

People in Canada have many reasons for liking animals. First, their family tie is not as close as ours. When the children grow up, they will leave their parents. Then the old people will feel lonely. And pets can be their very good friends. Second,...

- (1) The Canadians give their pets injections before taking them home because _____.
 - A. they want them to sleep on the way home
 - B. they don't want them to carry diseases
 - C. pets are easy to get sick
 - D. pets are wild animals
- (2) People can buy pet food _____ in Canada.
 - A. only is special food stores
 - B. only in supermarkets
 - C. almost every store
 - D. only in pet sores
- (3) Which of the following is **True** according to the passage?
 - A. It is against law if you happen to knock an animal with your car.
 - B. Every family in Canada keeps a bird in their garden.
 - C. Canadian children don't love their parents.
 - D. Some people keep a pet because they feel lonely.
- (4) From the passage we can learn that _____.
 - A. it is dangerous for people to carry diseases at home
 - B. many Canadians are good at taking care of pets.
 - C. life of the old people in Canada is happy
 - D. many Canadians love animals

- (5) What will the passage talk about next?
 - A. Another reason why the Canadians like animals.
 - B. What pets can do for old people.
 - C. Why pets can be good friends.
 - D. How to keep pets at home.

6

D

CHESS CLUB

The Chess Club meets in the Watson Trail Park Activity Center on Tuesday mornings.

Beginners or not, aged 8 through 98, all are invited to join the club.

Telephone: Call 314-914-2385

From 10:00 a. m. – Noon.

BURN BOOT CAMP

Burn Boot Camps give you the most excitement!

5 weeks—each class is different!

Tuesday and Thursday at 8:15 a. m.

during school year, 7:00 a. m. in summer.

Price: \$120. 00 for 5 weeks
Telephone: Call 314-941-8523
Location: Watson Trails Park

INDOOR TENNIS LESSON

We offer indoor tennis lessons at the Days Inn Motel.

Five-hour lessons for \$60.00.

Ages:

7 to 11 years old 5:00 p.m. – 6:00 p. m. 12 to 15 years old 6:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.

Telephone: Call 314-842-7265 Location:Watson Trail Park

PUPPET THEATER CLASS

Looking for a fun class? Kids make puppets of simple materials here. If your child enjoys playing with puppets, arts or stories, he or she will have a great time in this class!

Time: 4:15 p. m. – 5:30 p. m., April 4 – May

Fee: \$85.00 for one person. We have a special offer this week --- buy two, get one free.

Location: Watson Trail Park

- (1) When is the Chess Club open?
 - A. 5:00 p.m.
 - B. 6:00 p.m.
 - C. 10:00 a.m.
 - D. 4:15 p.m.
 - (2) You can call _____ to have indoor tennis lessons.
 - A. 314-914-2385
 - B. 314-842-7265

C. 314-246-5263
D. 314-941-8523
(3) Kids can make puppets
A. in the Chess Club
B. at Burn Boot Camp
C. at the Days Inn Motel
D. in Puppet Theatre Class
(4) If three kids want to join the Puppet Theatre Class together this week, how much can
each of them save?
A. Less than \$5.
B. About \$57.
C. More than \$25.
D. No more than \$15.
(5) Which program is open to different kinds of people?
A. INDOOR TENNIS LESSON
B. CHESS CLUB
C. PUPPET THEATER CLASS
D. BURN BOOT CAMP
四、还原句子
Wilma Rudolf was born in Clarksville, Tennessee, in 1940. There are twenty two children
in her family. Wilma was not a strong child. 1. Wilma's family loved her and helped h

Wilma Rudolf was born in Clarksville, Tennessee, in 1940. There are twenty two children
in her family. Wilma was not a strong child1 Wilma's family loved her and helped her.
Her mother and her sisters massaged (按摩) her bad leg. The doctor put a brace (矫形支
架)on her leg for six years2_
At high school Wilma started to run. Soon she won every race she ran. Then she
prepared for the national races3 The next year, in 1956, Wilma was in the Olympic
Games in Australia. Wilma came back with a bronze medal.
In 1960, Wilma went to the Olympic Games in Italy. The weather was just as hot as it was it
Tennessee. The Italians cheered for her. Wilma won the 100 meter race, the 200 meter race,
and the 400 meter relay4
Wilma Rudolf was a hard working woman5 That year she married her high school
sweetheart, and now they have four children.
A. Luckily, the brace was taken off when she was 12.
B. In 1963. Wilma got her degree in education.

C. When she was very young, her leg began to have problems.

D. So Wilma Rudolf was the first American woman to win three Olympic gold medals.
E. At the age of 15, she won all nine of the races.

五、首字母填空

Rule Rudolf was the first American woman to win three Olympic gold medals.

E. At the age of 15, she won all nine of the races.

Rule Rudolf was the first American woman to win three Olympic gold medals.

Rule Rudolf was the first American woman to win three Olympic gold medals.

Rule Rudolf was the first American woman to win three Olympic gold medals.

Rule Rudolf was the first American woman to win three Olympic gold medals.

Rule Rudolf was the first American woman to win three Olympic gold medals.

Rule Rudolf was the first American woman to win three Olympic gold medals.

Rule Rudolf was the first American woman to win three Olympic gold medals.

Rule Rudolf was the first American woman to win three Olympic gold medals.

Rule Rudolf was the first American woman to win three Olympic gold medals.

Rule Rudolf was the first American woman to win three Olympic gold medals.

Rule Rudolf was the first American woman to win three Olympic gold medals.

Rule Rudolf was the first American woman to win three Olympic gold medals.

Rudolf was the first American woman to win three Olympic gold medals.

Rudolf was the first American woman to win three Olympic gold medals.

Rudolf was the first American woman to win three Olympic gold medals.

Rudolf was the first American woman to win three Olympic gold medals.

Rudolf was the first American woman to win the first American wo

六、完成句子

١	根据所给的汉语内容,用英语完成下列句子。	
	· (1)由于下雨了,上周末我们没有去迪斯尼公园。	
	We didn't go the Disneyland the rain.	
	(2) 大雨没能阻止他们观看足球比赛。	
	The heavy rain didn't the football match.	
	(3) 明天我们打算去野炊,但是还没有决定什么时候出发。	
	We are going to have a picnic, but we haven't decided	yet.
	(4) 当我离开时,他正在做家庭作业。	
	He his homework when I left.	
	(5) 对于学生来说,学好各门课程很重要。	
	important for students each subjec <mark>t w</mark> ell.	
	(6)这座桥是去年建成的。	
	The bridge last year.	
	(7) 水够暖,我们能游泳。	
	The water is for us	

七、书面表达

10

老虎是动物园里最受欢迎的动物之一,可是数目日趋减少。请你以 "Saving Tigers" 为题,给某中学生英语报《习作园地》专栏写一篇80词左右的征文稿,内容要求:

老虎生存现状	全球老虎仅存3千多只;数目在减
	少。
	1. 人类大量屠杀老虎;
老虎处境危险的原因	2. 森林被砍伐, 老虎家园在缩
	小。
保护老虎的建议	自由发挥(1~2条)

注意:

- 1. 短文开头已给出,不计入总词数;
- 1. 文中不得出现考生的具体信息;
- 2. 词数:80左右。

Saving Tigers

Tigers are one of the most popular animals at zoo.